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Information on Azerbaijan under the following headings: 
 

1. Prisons/Detention/Torture/Slavery  
2. State Protection  

 
 

1. Prisons/Detention/Torture/Slavery 
 
Amnesty International (8 April 2014) Release pro-democracy youth activists in 
Azerbaijan 
http://www.amnesty.org/en/appeals-for-action/youth-activists-Azerbaijan 
 
Caucasian Knot (25 December 2013) Elchin Bekhbudov: in Azerbaijan, at least 5 
persons died from torture in 2013 
http://eng.kavkaz-uzel.ru/articles/26773/ 
 
Human Rights Watch (24 April 2014) Prominent journalist deported from Turkey, 
detained in Azerbaijan 
http://www.hrw.org/news/2014/04/24/turkeyazerbaijan-journalist-deported-
imprisoned 
 
United States Department of State (27 February 2014) Country Reports on Human 
Rights Practices for 2013, Azerbaijan 
http://www.state.gov/j/drl/rls/hrrpt/humanrightsreport/index.htm#wrapper 
 
 

2. State Protection 
 
Amnesty International (5 March 2014) Mysterious explosions and discretionary 
arrests: A day in the life of Azerbaijan’s opposition 
http://www.amnesty.org/en/news/mysterious-explosions-and-discretionary-arrests-
day-life-azerbaijan-s-opposition-2014-03-05 
 
Amnesty International (8 October 2013) Azerbaijan: Downward spiral: Continuing 
crackdown on freedoms in Azerbaijan 
http://www.amnesty.org/en/library/info/EUR55/010/2013/en 
 
Bertelsmann Stiftung (1 January 2014) Bertelsmann Stiftung Transformation Index 
(BTI) 2014 - Azerbaijan Country Report 
http://www.bti-project.org/reports/country-reports/pse/aze/index.nc 
 
Human Rights Watch (1 September 2013) Tightening the Screws, Azerbaijan’s 
Crackdown on Civil Society and Dissent 
http://www.hrw.org/reports/2013/09/01/tightening-screws 
 
International Crisis Group (26 September 2013) Armenia and Azerbaijan: A Season 
of Risks 
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http://www.crisisgroup.org/en/regions/europe/south-caucasus/b071-armenia-and-
azerbaijan-a-season-of-risks.aspx?utm_source=armenia-
briefing&utm_medium=1&utm_campaign=mremail 
 
Radio Free Europe/Radio Liberty (28 April 2014) Council Of Europe Slams Baku On 
Human Rights 
http://www.rferl.org/content/council-of-europe-commissioner-slams-baku-for-human-
rights/25359552.html 
 
This response was prepared after researching publicly accessible information 
currently available to the Refugee Documentation Centre within time constraints. 
This response is not and does not purport to be conclusive as to the merit of any 
particular claim to refugee status or asylum. Please read in full all documents 
referred to. 
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